
CCF’s current fiscal year runs from August 1, 2023, to July 31, 2024. The charts below summarize CCF’s 
sources of income and expenditures, projected through July 31, 2024*. CCF expenses were level with last year, and 
with a stronger market we were able to use income from our endowment. The financial support that we receive 
from you and so many other partners is central to CCF’s ongoing efforts to protect and preserve the natural beauty 
of our very special town. 
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*Prior year audited financial statements are available on request.

The financial support that we receive from you and so many other partners is central to CCF’s ongoing 
efforts to protect and preserve the natural beauty of our very special town.

Financial Highlights

Red River Marsh

Message from Leadership - p.2
Annual Meeting Invitation - p.2
Donor List - p.3-4
Accomplishments - p.5
Annual Meeting RSVP and Proxy - p.6

Uses of FundsSources of Funds

Total for Fiscal Year: $329,169 Total for Fiscal Year: $329,169

Member Donations

Grants

Retained Earnings

Endowmwnt

Land Preservation

Outreach and Programs

Fundraising

Administration

Chatham Conservation Foundation, Inc.
Chatham’s Land Trust



You are invited to attend the

Annual Meeting and 
Reception

Wequassett Inn

Monday, August 5th 4:00 – 6:00pm
	
4:00pm   Arrival
4:15pm   Business Meeting / The Year in Review
5:00pm   Reception, Light refreshments 
Please respond by returning the form on the 

backpage of this report in the enclosed envelope       
or... 

email: reservations@ccfinc.org

Bob Lear, 
President

Lauren Arcomano 
Executive Director

 A Message from CCF Leadership

As we reflect on another year of remarkable achievements 
and progress, we are filled with immense gratitude for the 
invaluable role you play in our mission to preserve Chatham’s 
natural treasures.  Your unwavering support and involvement, 
as donors and volunteers, have been the cornerstone of our 
success. Together we have not only protected and maintained 
our cherished open spaces but also enriched our town through 
education, collaboration, and community dialogue on critical 
environmental topics.

A Year of Collaborative Success
This past year, we have celebrated several significant 

milestones:
•	 Inaugural Environmental Fair: Our first 

environmental fair was a resounding success, bringing 
together community members to celebrate and learn 
about conservation. Your participation and enthusiasm 
made this event a truly memorable one.

•	 Educational Outreach: We expanded our educational 
programming, reaching more students and community 
members than ever before. By sharing knowledge 
about the importance of preserving our natural 
spaces, we are cultivating the next generation of 
environmental stewards.

•	 Partnerships and Stewardship: In the spirit of 
collaboration, we partnered with the Harwich 
Conservation Trust to protect a sensitive water supply 
area critical to Chatham’s wells. This effort underscores 
our commitment to regional environmental 
stewardship and the power of working together to 
achieve shared goals.

•	 Trail Improvements and Access: Our ongoing work 
to improve trails, including the Mill Pond Overlook, 
ensures that our natural spaces remain accessible and 
enjoyable. Your support enables us to maintain these 
trails and enhance the visitor experience.

Looking Ahead: Continuing Our Collaborative Efforts
As we look to the future, we remain committed to our 

mission of preserving open space and promoting environmental 
stewardship. We will continue to:

•	 Expand our educational and outreach programs to 
reach more people and foster a deeper connection to 
Chatham’s natural resources.

•	 Enhance our partnerships with other organizations 
and community groups to maximize our impact.

•	 Leverage the many contributions of our volunteers, 
whether those involve maintaining trails, leading 
walks, participating in educational outreach or 
supporting our events.

•	 Facilitate community conversation on critical topics 
such as the effects of climate change on our local 
environment.

In the year ahead, please stay engaged, share your ideas, 
and continue to support our initiatives. Together we can 
achieve even greater heights and ensure that Chatham’s open 
spaces are preserved for future generations. 
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Garden Party Fundraiser
July 21st, 4:00 - 6:00pm

Tickets available at:  www.ccfinc.org

Chatham Environmental Fair
August 16th, 10:00am - 2:00pm

Lawn of the Chatham Community Center
Save the Date!

New CCF Property: 
Atwood Lane
We are so very grateful to Judith Upton 
Hoyt who recently gifted 2.4 acres to the 
Foundation. This parcel abuts land CCF 
acquired in 1972. 



List of Donors    June 1, 2023- May 31, 2024

Conservator: 
Donated $5000+
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Jay M. Cashman
Bonnie & Phillip Rosenthall
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Ryan
Ryan Memorial Foundation
Janet & Gary Toenniessen

Benefactor: Donated 
$2,500 - $4,999
Daniel & Lisa Brickman

Sustainer: Donated 
$1,000 - $2,499
Wayne and Veronica Bloom
Mrs. Eunice D. Burley
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew G. Carey
Mrs. Margaret P. Davis
P. Jeffrey Davis & Michael Ziskind
Mr. & Mrs. James Doggart
William Dougherty
The Elizabeth & Frank Odell Family 
Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Hart W. Fessenden, Jr.
Janet & Douglas Fields
The Fleischmann Family Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. M. Dozier Gardner
John & Kathryn Hamill
Tunie Hamlen
Christopher & Debra Houden
Pamela P. Kindler
Henry P. Massey
Mr. and Mrs. James C. A. McClennen
Linda & David Nixon
Elizabeth & Richard Patten
David Potts
Alison & Tom Samph
Dr. and Mrs. William U. Shipley
R. Thomas & Sally Skillin
Katherine Snider & George Schwimmer
Tim & Wendy Sullivan Family
Holly Todd
Michael & Margaret Tompsett
Wendy & Derek Upson
Mrs. Rosamond B. Vaule
Catherine & Craig Weston
Sarah & Rick Wilsterman

Sponsor: Donated $500 - $999
Frederick Atwood
Margaret & Andrew R. Black
Susan & Donald Boudreau
Joseph and Donna Bovi
Mr. and Mrs. Edward H. Budd
Richard & Celia Canning
Sheila S. Cashman
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. John Cullinane
Abigail & David H. Doherty
Michael & Susan Franco
Stuart & Lisa Green
Patricia & Duncan Greenhalgh
Clark & Catherine Haurattie
Danielle Jeanloz & Robert Zaremba
Emily E. King
Dick & Melissa Kraycir
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Lacaillade
Nicholas & Suzanne Malone
Anna Markus

Steven & Susan Marsh
Maura Marx
Michael & Maureen McMahon
Mr. and Mrs. Neal and Lynne P. Miller
Ray & Leslie Mitkus
Peter & Deborah Nelson
Robert Nickerson
Gail & David Oppenheim
James & Jane Raymond
Michael & Elizabeth Reilly
Mr. Christopher W. Rogers
Terry & Andrew Ross
D. Bryan & Nancy Ruez
Charles & Anne Schewe
John and Shelly Schweizer
Larry & Elaine Seberg
Janet & Keith Sherin
Jonathan Vaughan & Sharon Hayes
Richard & Susan Walters
Mr. Andrew P. Young

Supporter: Donated $250 - $499
Anonymous
Katherine & Osmar Abib
Richard & Emily Alexander
Richard & Ava Aljian
Edith S. Bingham
Robert & Ellen Blasio
Betsy K. Bray
Patricia & John Brennan
Sherrie Burson & Robert Ralls
Timothy & Joan Burt
Ronald & Ann Cami
Roslyn Coleman
Judy & Bernard Cornwell
Mary Coxson
Stephen & Mary Beth Daniel
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Doggett
John Farrell & Catherine Laurent
Michael and Jenny Field
Susan Finney
Erik Garpestad & Kathleen Walsh
Donna & Charles Gibson
Maureen & Charles Goheen
Robert & Joanne Goodman
Thomas & Nancy Hamilton
Deborah & Randell Harwood
Kimberly and Marcus Hatfield
Paul & Mary Ellen Hewins
Martha R. & James H. Higgins
Judith & David Howes
Wendy & Robert Johnson
Christopher & Mary Junda
William & Marla Kannel
Mary E. King & Robert Hoyt
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Lear
Nicole Leavenworth & Brett Levy
Robin & Vincent Loporchio
Ralph Stanley Marquit
April McEntee
Paul & Jean Mongillo
Robert & Barbara Nickerson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Parker
Ann & Norval Reece
Alan R. Ritterband & Beth Altman
Harold & Carol Vath Salo
Mrs. Pieter J. Schiller
Craig & Leslie Schneeberger
Lois & Stephen A. Schneeberger
R. Graham and Sue Ellen Setliff
Edward & Kathleen Skopas
Anne M. Terhar

John & Patricia Thornton
Christie Due Turner
Joe Ullian & Linda Lange
Keith & Louise Wasley
Tim Weller
Matthew & Marianne Wells
Nancy & John L. Whelan
Jan & Ted Whittaker
David Widing & Margaret McCool
Coleman C. Yeaw 
Mrs. Barbara Young
William & Janet Younker

Family: Donated $100 - $249
Anonymous
Brian & Susan Abbott
Mark & Eleanor Anderson
Kristin Andres
Mary & Dan Atwood
Jenelyn H. August
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Balboni
Rachel & Matthew Barnes
William & Josephine Bero
Chuck, Eileen & Laura Boehm
Lauris R. Bonin
Jeanne Branson
Pattie Brockwell & Stephen Jesus
Mrs. Marion K. Bullock
Valerie Burson
Chad Smith Callahan
Mr. Paul T. Chamberlin
Allison Coleman & Lisa Bosley
William & Sandra Cordiano
Barb & John Cotnam
Jacqueline Crimins
Heather & Michael Cushing
Tom & Merrydith Dahms
Sandra & Mark Dalby
Stephen & Donna DeBoer
Tina & Michael Delaney
James & Heidi J. Dempsey
Robert Denn
Linda Dillow
John Dinand & Pegah Abadian
Judith Doe
Patricia Dolan
Elizabeth Donnelly
Donna & Wesley Drown
Susan & Richard Edwards
James and Alison Elsman
Judith A. Ferry
Nancy Fields
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Fleischmann
John & Marianne Fouhey
Peter W. Fraser
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Freeman
Anmarie  and Robert Gaalaas
Dr. and Mrs. James S. Gessner
Mr. & Mrs. William Gibson
Vicky & Bill Glass
Lawrence & Sue Carol Goodrich
Cora & Fred Greco
Peter Grose and Ruth Nye
Margaret & Joseph Hadzima
William L. Hamilton III
Mary & Craig Hanrahan
Christine Hardy
Jane & Nick Harris
Eric & Lynne Hartell
Gregory Heyl & Eric Riley
Louis Hieb & EJ McKenna-Hieb
Diane L. Holt

Lisa Holt & Michael Brown
Iraj & Judith Hooshmand
Richard & Ann Hosmer
David & Leigh Hovey
Dorothy A. Howell
Katharine Huber
Donna Johnson
Vernon & Julia Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. William Jordan
Lori A. Jurkowski
Mr. John & Ms. Alison Kaar
Frank & Katherine Kahr
Elizabeth & William Kempey
William S. Kenney
Siri Tapa K. & Sat G. S. Khalsa
Stephen & Susan Kilduff
Paul G. Kirby
Dr. David M. Knaus
Stephen Kuzma
Bill Kyle
Richard & Joyce Lacatell
Lauraine Laurence
Lois C. Levine
William & Lynda Lightfoot
Edward & Philip Liston-Kraft
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Litchfield
Paula Winter Lofgren
John E. Lynch
Claire Lyons & Jane Baker
Kate & Remi Machet
Barbara L. Matteson
David McAlpin & Nanci Heller 
Eliza McClennen & Herb Heidt
Elisabeth Ann McGrath
Ben McMahan & Maria Clark
E. R. McMullen
Lisa McNamara
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. McNeece
Gordon E. Melville & Susan Foley-
Melville
David & Mary Ellen Mikula
Dr. Robert T. Montbach
Rosalie Moretti
Robert Munger & Jill Nooney
Gay W. Murdoch
Stevin Nemeth & Mary Herbert
Hilary & Mark Newby
Gerald & Patricia Noone
Dennis O’Connell
Carol & Tom Odell
David & Anne-Marie Oliphant
Sheila O’Neill & William Schimoler
Susan & Billy O’Reilly
Lorianne K. & Robert Owen
John & Jean Palucci
Michael & Anne Parish
Ron & Carolyn Parker
Kathleen Patton
Phillip & Janice Peters
William & Arlene Petri
Jeremy & Sarah Philo
Gregory & Holly Porter
Leticia & Jonathan Rafuse
Daniel Raymond
Thomas & Ann Reid
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Ridgley
Jane & William Roiter
Robert & Kathleen Roper
Marcella Ruddy
Eric T. Schultz & Stella Ross
Carolyn K. Seymour 
& Paul G. Hoogenboom
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Lesley & James Shepard
Ann B. Simonds
Ann H. Skibinski
J. Sargent Slicer 
Lisa & Christopher Smith
Jeanne & Francis Smith
Thomas & Jennifer Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Smythe
Jo Ann Sprague
Gerry Stahl & Carol E. Bliss
Douglas Steiner
Catherine Stinneford & Joseph Behot
Dr. Janet E. Stone
Sarah C. Stratman
Deborah M. Swenson
Helen B Tager-Flusberg & Martin 
Flusberg
Mr. John H. Tappan
Beth & Seth Taylor
John & Linda Trimble
Lloyd Tupper
Ryan & Lindsey Valente
Ara & Phillipa Vaporciyan
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Vaughan
David Veach & Naomi Turner
Bruce & Marla Viekman
Erika & Wyatt Wade
Mrs. William D. Ward
Deborah Watson
Alice Holland Webster
Frances R. Wells
Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. West
Janet L. Whiteford
Bern Whitney
Janet & Stephen Williams
Barbara & David Wilson
Jennifer & Steven Wolfberg 
Michael C. & Cheryle Young
Mary Young
Victor & Joyce Zazzali

Associate: Donated $50 - $99
Mrs. and Mrs. Richard D. Batchelder Jr.
Richard Baumann
Kathrina Berk
Elisabeth Berman
Theresa Boulineau
Marilyn Bruneau
Linda Bryant
Mr. Timothy R. Burroughs
Nicola Bycina
Thomas & Susan Campbell
John Canestraro & Nancy Hallen
Paul & Merritt Clancy
Ed Conway
Charlotte & Michael Daly
Jennifer & Jan Dembinski
Barry & Violet Desilets
Mr. & Mrs. David Dinwoodey
David & Janet Dohan
James & Nancy Donohue
Mike Dooley
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Evans
Larry & Barbara Fisher
Richard & Lorraine Fleming
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence W. Foss
Robert & Natalie Fuller
Laurie Gates
Barbara H. Gibson
Tracy & Douglas Grattan
Jean & Paul Greenough
Christine & Steve Griffin

Daniel Handler & Lisa Brown
Charles & Sara Hemmerdinger
William E. Hogan
Beth & Hank Holden
Charles & Margaret Holland
Barbara Anne Holton
Mrs. Eva Japowicz
Elizabeth & Dallas Jones
Catherine & Richard Kahler
Sandra & Stanley Keller
Emilie & Peter Kimball
Christine & Tom King
Elisabeth Kipp Rutherford
Lisa Lewis & Bart Dunbar
Jeffrey & Patricia Lines
Adrianne Lovuolo
Susan Machie
Martin & Barbara Marcus
Marybeth Marx
Leslie & Mark Massa
Patricia McClure
Judith & Richard McCoy
Joanne McIlhenny
Linda & Kenneth E. Miller
Anthony & Mariann Miller
D. Read & Jane Moffett
Mary R. Mony
John & Linda Moran
Mae R. Morrison
David J. Mott
Cece Motz & Tony Murphy
Candace Nevel & Ellie Tomlinnson
Ms. Virginia Nickerson
Raymond & Anna O’Neil
Peter & Peggy O’Neill
Andrew & Charlene Pal
Paul M. Parkosewich
MaryJo  & Stewart E. Pattison
Mitchell & Susan Pearlman
Richard & Therese Pekkala
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Peters
Phyllis N. Power
Harriet & Thomas Quill
Ann E. Reydel
Donna H. Rhodes
James & Burd Schlessinger
Patricia C. Schwartz
Edward B. Sebring II
Bob Staake & Paulette Fehlig
Nicole Stern
Sheryl Stewart
Theodore Paul Streibert
Donald & Theresa Sull
Joan & John Taylor
Anne B. Timpson
Maureen Tobin
Mr. Neil Todreas
Sarah Wadleigh
Pamela Walkiewicz
Ms. Noel S. White
James A. Winslow
Colette Zito

Other: Donated Up to $49
Joyce R Anderson & George Gleasure
Terry & Herb Bassett
Kathleen Bekker
William & Lisbeth Bohdan
Frank & Susan Bomba
David & Martha Christophe
Elizabeth & Christian Corthouts
Robert D. Del Vecchio & Linda Hurley

Edward & Andrea Foldessy
Mr. Lucien O. Frohling
Cheryl Gardner
Laurianne & Alan Grant
Wendy & Tom Hatch
Paul Hughes
Kathleen Jerauld
Gilbert & Maryellen Keteltas
Madeline & Dennis Lavalle
John Longo & Stephen Clark
Dorothy D. Lovett
Donna Lumpkin
Arnold Mazur
Jack & Jan McDevitt
Karen McPherson
Philip & Cheryl Merola
Elaine S. Morse
Kevin & Kendra O’Brien
Ms. Carol Pacun
Mrs. Sandra N. Penz
Thomas & Delores Picone
Kathleen Read
Robert & Mary Rogers
Kathleen Ryan
Mark & Alane Steinacker
Martha Stone
Mr. Scott Tappan

Local Business Donors
Cape Cod Five
Chatham Candle Company
Chatham Paint & Hardware
Dunkin Donuts
The Framers Framer
Friends of Pleasant 
Maps of Antiquity
John C. Ricotta & Associates, Inc.
Sweet Tomatoes Chatham
Uncommon Thrift at St. Christophers
Watermark Office Services

Memorial Donations
Pierre Bonin
Lauris Bonin

Fred Byers
Pamela Walkiewicz

Frankie Doty
Edward & Andrea Foldessy

David Haight
Martha R. & James H. Higgins
Peter & Mallory Walsh

Elisabeth Marie Lucy
Kathie & Steve Curran
James DePalma
Wendy & Jay Dutcher
Mark Gierla
Gail Keane
Francesca Kelly
Glenn Krause
Maria Lemieux
Mark & Sarah McKenna
Caterina & Luigi Nardella
Elaine & Bruce Philbrick
Kathleen Schindler
Wendy H. Segel
Nancy & John Snell
Robert & Mary Verville
Wales-Darby, Inc.

Mary Kate Weinkopf
John White
N.H. Yates

Henry & Mary Massey
Henry P. Massey

Francis McIlhenny
Joanne McIlhenny

Roy B. Meservey
Kris & Mike Brown
Marilyn C. Brown
Jane & Joshua Buckley
Chatham Beach & Tennis Club, Inc.
James & Jane Eldredge
Brian & Melissa Kalinowski
Donna Lumpkin
Ralph Stanley Marquit
Barbara L. Matteson
Carol & Tom Odell
Barry Paster, Bridge Creek
Robert Childs, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Smythe
Frank Tobin
Christie Due Turner
Matthew & Marianne Wells

Dorothy Ann Raymond
James & Jane Raymond
Ray & Leslie Mitkus

Robert & Jean Raymond
Daniel Raymond
Ray & Leslie Mitkus

Thomas Reynolds
Joan Lafond

R.M. Stone
Dr. Janet E. Stone

William D. Ward
Mrs. William D. Ward

Gifts Honoring:
Anonymous Chatham Resident
Monica Brady-Myerov

Julie Baca and CCF Volunteers
Katherine Snider & George Schwimmer

Edith Bingham
Mrs. Margaret P. Davis

Raymond Caefer
Michael & Jenny Field

Robert and Lorraine Owen
Courtney Schum

Ben & Barbara Russell
James & Nancy Donohue

W.G.
Jo Ann Sprague

Cathy & Craig Weston
Cricket & Dave Weston-Molinaro

Friends of Mill Pond Overlook
Rachel Barnes
Paul T. Chamberlin
Carol & Tom Odell
Tim Weller

ThankYou!

List of Donors     June 1, 2023 - May 31, 2024
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Thank you to our members, donors and volunteers who have contributed to 
CCF Accomplishments in 2023-2024.
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Land Stewardship
Monitoring Activities: CCF 
monitored 18 town-owned 
conservation properties and 42 
private properties for compliance with 
conservation restrictions, submitting 
corresponding reports. 

Mill Pond Overlook: CCF installed 
three rain gardens along the entrance 
of the Mill Pond Overlook Trail to 
help with storm runoff management. 
We continued to remove invasive 
plants along the entrance and replace 
them with native plants. We planted 
20 shrubs, 240 perennials, and 160 
ground covers and grasses. 

Restoration Activities: CCF continued 
invasive plant removal and native plant 
restoration at six properties. 
Volunteers: CCF supervised 32 
volunteer stewardship projects where 
volunteers put in almost 200 hours of 
service. Volunteers contributed over 
150 additional hours to stewardship 
outside of group projects. Additionally, 
we hosted three AmeriCorps Cape Cod 
service projects. 

Frost Fish Creek: CCF participated 
in regular meetings with MassDOT 
and other local, state, and federal 
partners for the Frost Fish Creek 
Wetland Restoration project, a Mass 
DER-designed priority project. CCF 
conducted water quality sampling at 
Frost Fish Creek in conjunction with 
town efforts and in support of the Frost 
Fish Creek priority project. Testing was 
conducted six times over the summer 
and fall. 

Southern Pine Beetle: CCF researched 
the threat of the Southern Pine Beetle 
and delivered educational presentations 
to other Cape land trusts and via public 
webinars. 

Town Clean-Up: CCF planned and 
managed a town-wide road clean-up 
for Earth Day, involving 125 Chatham 
friends and neighbors, 20 local 
organizations, covering 30 miles of 
Chatham roadways.

Programs, Education & 
Outreach
First Environmental Fair: CCF 
held its inaugural environmental 
fair, fostering greater community 
involvement and awareness about 
environmental conservation.

Town-Wide Forum on Climate 
Adaptations: CCF hosted a town-
wide forum on climate adaptations, 
engaging the community in discussions 
about strategies to address and mitigate 
local impacts of climate change.

Earth Day Activities: CCF 
coordinated Earth Day activities 
that saw participation from over 200 
community members.

Event Calendar: CCF collaborated 
with 30 other nonprofit environmental 
organizations to launch a Cape-wide 
event calendar.

Book Club:  CCF hosted monthly 
environmentally themed book 
discussions.

Walks & Talks: CCF offered over 20 
guided walks and webinars throughout 
the year.
Children’s Activities:  CCF installed 
two ‘story walks’ along its trails, 
provided after-school programming 
at the Community Center, offered 
summer trail walk activities for 
children and visited with Monomoy 
Middle School students.

Operations
Five-Year Capital Project Plan: CCF 
created a comprehensive five-year 
capital project plan to strategically 
guide future initiatives and ensure 
sustained preservation efforts.

New Website Launch: CCF launched 
a new, user-friendly website to enhance 
its digital presence and to provide 
better access to information and 
resources for the community.

Collaboration with Harwich 
Conservation Trust: CCF donated 
funds to the Harwich Conservation  
Trust in the spirit of collaboration 
and shared mission. This contribution 
supported the purchase of a sensitive 
water supply area critical for Chatham’s 
wells, showcasing CCF’s commitment 
to regional environmental stewardship.

Grants: CCF received grants from the 
Chatham Women’s Club, the Chatham 
Cultural Council, Cape Cod 5 
Foundation and the Chatham Garden 
Club.

Mayo House: CCF re-opened its 
headquarters in the historic Mayo 
House for regular, docent-led tours 
following the multi-year pandemic 
shutdown.

BOARD NEWS:
We are delighted that three trustees, Craig Schneeberger, Beth Taylor and Peter 

Connick have all agreed to serve another term. Their names appear on the enclosed ballot to 
be presented at the annual meeting (please return by mail only if you cannot attend the annual 
meeting).

Farewells..due to term limits we must say goodbye to Jane Harris and Robert Lear, 
President of the Board of Trustees, who have each served the board for 9 years. Both these 
individuals brought an incredible wealth of knowledge to CCF and contributed both 
their time and talents generously. Jane will continue to consult with and participate in our 
Climate Action Task Force and serve as a liaison to the town-wide Climate Action Planning 
Group.  We trust Bob will also stay involved with volunteer projects with Julie and monitoring 
properties in his neighborhood.

If you are interested in joining any CCF committee, please contact Lauren for more 
information about how you can contribute your time and talents.


